Parks and Recreation

July 08, 2014 @ 6:40 pm - 7:16 pm

Present:

Committee Members Present: Bill Clark (Chairman), Kitty Zech and Amy Richter

Council: Jeff Baker, Jim Martin, Jim Sunderhaus and Debbie Slaughter <u>City Administration</u>: SSD – Tom Braun and Tax Commissioner Greg Nolan

The Parks and Recreation Committee met on Tuesday July 08, 2014 at 6:40 pm to discuss the use of bouncy houses at Harvest Home Park during the rental of shelters. Mr. Martin had pointed out in the previous Parks and Recreation meeting that persons that had rented one of the back shelters had bouncy houses and were charging admission to St. Martin Festival goers. The rental contact was read and discussed regarding operating a money making business while renting the facilities at the park and we concurred that the city has its side covered. A discussion with the Law Director was suggested to make sure there is nothing that should be added.

Electric use at the back three shelters was also discussed. After some discussion on the issue it was determined that the committee will look at this issue further when and if rental rates are discussed in the future.

Adding "couples" to the eligible Membership Fees under "Employees of Cheviot Business" of the pool rates was also discussed briefly and decided that it should be added at a rate of \$10 over of the "Residents" rate.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:16 pm.

William Clark (Chairman)

Dennis Dinklelacker